
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 2024 Newsletter 

 

Homer Davis loves the month of February! During this time period, students and staff will 
increase their focus on their love and joy of reading!  February is designated as Love of 
Reading month. Our school goal is to show how much fun reading is and  encourage students 
and families to make reading part of their daily lives. This year’s theme is “Dr. Seuss”  

Love of Reading week is February 5th through February 9th. Love of Reading festivities will 
showcase guest readers and organize special school performances (Stories that Soar!).   

As a parent, the message you send to your children about reading will set the tone for their 
reading enjoyment. A positive attitude that encourages daily reading at home will help 
students become better readers. Provided are a few family tips you can use to improve your 
child’s reading skills while developing a positive attitude: 

 Provide a consistent time and place to read together. 

 Practice reading at least 20 minutes every evening. 

 Listen to your child read and ask questions about what they just read and predictions 

about will happen next in the story. 

 Praise your child for correcting himself/herself and using clues to figure out words. 

         

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Chris Nogami  

Principal  
 
 

 

  

We Believe! 

We Achieve! 

We Succeed! 



   

 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
1         
2:10 Girls’ Basketball 
Practice 
 
2:30 Pomline 
 

2 
9:00 6th Grade Field Trip 
to Pima Air & Space 
Museum 
 
2:10 Girls’ Basketball 
Practice 

5 
11:15 6th Grade FWJHS 
Tour 
 

2:10 Reading Rock Stars 
 
2:10 Dragon Choir 
 
2:30 A Team Basketball 
Home Game vs 
Centennial 
 
2:30 Pomline Cheers at 
Basketball Game 

6 

2:10 Reading Rock Stars 
 
2:10 Kinder Klub 
 
2:30 B Team Basketball 
Game @ Centennial 

7 
11:15 Optimist Luncheon 
 
 
 

8    Early Dismissal 
 
7:30 Girls’ Basketball 
Practice  
 

9 
9:00 Stories that Soar 
Assembly 
 
2:10 Girls’ Basketball 
Practice 
 
5:00 4th-6th Grade 
Resource Overnight 
Lock-In 
 

12 
2:10 Reading Rock Stars 
 
2:10 Dragon Choir 
 

13 
2:10 Reading Rock Stars 
 
2:10 Kinder Klub 
 
2:30 A Team Basketball 
Home Game vs Douglas 

14 
2:10 Girls’ Basketball 
Practice 
 

 

15 
9:00 1st Grade Firld Trip to 
Sabino Canyon 
 
2:10 Kinder Klub 
 
2:30 B Team Basketball 
Game @ Douglas 
 
4:00 FW Family Night @ 
Tucson Village Farm 

16 
8:15 Dragon of Character 
Assembly 
 
2:10 Girls’ Basketball 
Practice 
 

19   No SKILLS 
 
9:00 4th Grade Field Trip 
to Tucson Rodeo 
 
NO Reading Rock Stars 
 
2:10 Dragon Choir 
 
2:30 A Team Basketball 
Game @ Hendricks 
 
 

20   No SKILLS 
 
11:30 Pizza lunch with 
Principal 
 
9:00 2nd Grade Rodeo Show 
 
NO Reading Rock Stars 
 
2:30 B Team Basketball 
Home Game vs Hendricks 
 
5:30 2nd Grade Rodeo Show 

21   No SKILLS 
 
7:30 PTO Meeting 
 
10:00 Kinder Field Trip to 
Children’s Museum  
 
11:30 Pizza lunch with 
Principal 
 

22 

Rodeo Break 
No School 

23 

Rodeo Break 
No School 

26 
2:10 Reading Rock Stars 
 
2:10 Girls’ Basketball 
Practice 
 
2:10 Dragon Choir 

 

27 

NO Reading Rock Stars 
 
2:10 Kinder Klub 
 
2:30 A Team Basketball 
Game @ Richardson 
 
 

28 
2:10 STUCO Meeting 
 
2:10 Girls’ Basketball 
Practice 
 

 

29 
2:30 B Team Basketball 
Home Game vs Richardson 
 
2:30 Pomline Cheers at 
Basketball Game 
 
2:30 Kinder Round Up 

 

 

February 



 

 

 

 

Happy February! 

Homer Davis will be celebrating Love of Reading Week, February 5th - February 9th. This 

means that we will be inviting guest readers into our classrooms to share their love for 

reading! 

Our Valentine’s Day party will be on February 14. Your child’s teacher will be sending home 

a letter with more details. 

Our next field trip is on February 21st to the Children’s Museum. Everyone should wear their 

neon green HD shirt on that day. 

Kindergarten did an amazing job on their benchmark tests. We are so proud of all the growth 

that has been made! Keep up the good work, Kinder families! 

We hope you have an amazing February full of love! 

-Your Kinder Team 

 

Happy February 1st Grade! We LOVE our students and all the fun learning we have 
planned this month! Some important dates to remember: 

-On 2/9 we will learn about Groundhog Day! It was in one of our stories and we're 
excited to learn more! 

-2/14 we will do some Valentine's activities. Stay tuned for a newsletter coming home! 

-2/15 we will be taking a field trip to Sabino Canyon! 

We can't wait for Love of Reading Week and Rodeo fun! We are also busy learning to 
add and subtract, reading long vowels, learning about changes in nature, and becoming 
experts on the saguaro cactus! 

It's a busy month. Please make sure your child is at school every day, on time, and ready 
to learn. Thank you for practicing sight words, spelling words, and reading with your child 
every night! 

Your 1st Grade Team- Ms. Powers, Mrs. Thomas, and Ms. Kiecolt 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yee haw! We are so excited for the month of February!  

The month will kick off with our annual Love of Reading Week.  

During the first week of February, guest speakers within the Tucson community will 

be visiting classrooms to read fun and enjoyable stories. In addition, the 2nd grade 

classes and Mrs. Lozano have been working hard to prepare for the annual 2nd Grade 

Rodeo Show! The performance will be on February 20th at 6pm. We will be sending out 

more information as the date gets closer. We will also be taking a field trip to the 

Tucson Rodeo on February 20th. If you are interested in chaperoning, please contact 

your child’s teacher. During that same week, rodeo break will be February 22nd and 

23rd. Thank you so much for your ongoing support during this school year! 

-Your Second Grade Team- 

 

 
  

 
 

 

February is here and the 3rd quarter is almost half way over!  Be sure to 

look at the Progress Reports that are being sent home with your child.  We have 

lots of exciting events coming up in the next month so talk to your child about 

what they are doing in class.    

Love of Reading week will be during the week of February 5th-February 

10th.  We will be decorating our doors and having Guest Readers coming into the 

class.  We are excited to celebrate our love for reading that week and the rest of 

the school year.  

We are continuing to use multiplication and division everyday in class.  We 

are getting ready to jump into Fractions in the next couple of weeks!  This will be 

lots of new information and it is important for students to be in class everyday so 

they do not fall behind.  Please also have your child practicing and memorizing 

their multiplication facts at home and reading their assigned books every night.  

We know that there are a lot of different things making kids sick lately but 

please be sure if your child is out that they stay on top of their make-up work.  

Please continue to call or visit any of the teachers if you have any 

questions.  

Thank you,  

The Third Grade Teachers  

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Hello 4th Grade Parents! First, thank you for the continued class donations of hand sanitizer, 

tissues, and dry erase markers! These items are always appreciated and are always needed. 

Next, we have been really working hard to increase our math fact knowledge. Please make sure 

to support this goal by practicing math facts at home. Traditional flash cards can be used, but 

also websites like sumdog.com or other apps- just check the web for “free multiplication math 

facts games”. 

Please continue supporting your student’s reading goals with nightly reading. Remember, your 

classroom teacher and the public library have many books available if you find that your child is 

in need of new reading material! Exploring many different texts and genres will benefit your 

child greatly. We know that working together between home and school will help all of our 

children be successful. 

Thank you for your continued support in completing the weekly Reading Reflection Log and 

Math Homework. Finally, attendance and being on time every day is extremely important. 

Stay tuned for permission forms and chaperone requests for our field trip to the Tucson Rodeo 

Grounds this month! 

We appreciate you! 

Ms Aguirre, Ms. Lawson, and Mr. Martin 

 

 
Dear Fifth Grade Families,  
  
Thank you for attending the Science Night in January, it was a huge success!  Girls 

basketball is underway, good luck Lady Dragons!  The 5th is Love of Reading week as we 

celebrate Dr. Seuss daily with different dress up themes.  The 8th is a half day with noon 

dismissal.  Midterms will be sent home on Friday, the 9th and this is also the Magic Box 

Stories that Soar assembly.  The Dragon of Character Assembly is at 8:15 on the 

16th.  Reading and Math DAP will be conducted starting on the 12th. There will be no school 

on Thursday, the 22nd and Friday, the 23rd because of Rodeo Break. The Arizona Sonoran 

Desert Museum will be visiting 5th grade on the 28th to teach about some animal 

adaptations.  Friday, March 1st is a ½ day with noon dismissal as this is the last day of the 

3rd quarter.  It is important to keep working on practicing your multiplication math facts 

weekly.  Thank you for all that your family does to help make Homer Davis a special place.  
  
Ms. Chavez, Mr. Logsdon, and Mr. Van Derlaske 

 

 



 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello Dragons Families, 

February is here and it is a busy month.  Here are some important dates to remember….. 

Midterms will be going home the first week in February, so make sure you are on the lookout for 

it and ask your child if they have brought it home.  Please keep encouraging your student to 

always give their very best.  

Love of reading week is February 5th – February 9th.  There are many exciting things happening 

during this week including guest readers, live theater performances, dress up days, and a Stories 

that Soar assembly.   

Rodeo Break is February 22nd and 23rd, enjoy your extra-long weekend. 

Dragons in the Canyon (DITC) is quickly approaching.  We encourage you to have your student 

get their Enliven hours finished.  They are required to volunteer 4 hours. The Dragons in the 

Canyon invitations/waitlist will be passed out mid march.  If enliven hours are not completed by 

this date, your student will be put on a waitlist.  

 
 

 

It’s time for 2nd grade to make it on stage with their Rodeo performance. They have been working 

hard since just after winter break on some Rodeo and Desert themed songs and are excited to share 

them with you! 2nd grade performances are on February 20th at 9:00 & 5:30pm. 2nd grade parents 

be looking for a parent letter with more details! Dragon Choir just finished our District Choral 

Festival on January 30th and is looking forward to our next performance at the 5th & 6th grade 

Band and Orchestra Concert at the end of April. Please continue encouraging your child to attend 

rehearsals on Mondays afterschool until 3:15. We are still working hard and making music! 4th 

grade students should be practicing their recorders. The recorder concert is at the end of March, so 

students should be reviewing all songs they’ve learned so far when practicing. 

It's an exciting month in the Music Room! Please don’t hesitate to email or call if you have any 

questions or concerns! 

~Mrs. Lozano 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 
February is a big month in the library! We are first celebrating Love of Reading Week from 

February 5-9. The week after, the Scholastic Book Fair arrives, from February 12-16! The 

book fair will be open at 7:30 to 7:55 am each morning that week and will also be open after 

school until 2:30 pm. Cash and debit or credit cards will be accepted, or parents can set up 

a Scholastic e-Wallet for their students to use independently. Parents can also 

purchase books from Scholastic online through the Homer Davis Book Fair webpage. More 

information will be coming home with students and will be appearing on the Homer Davis 

website and Face Book page. Because of student and parent support, during the last book 

fair, the library earned enough credit to purchase almost $1,000 worth of new books, which 

students are currently enjoying!   

  

As always, please read to your student, or encourage them to read to themselves for 20 

minutes each day. As Dr. Seuss says, “ The more that you read, the more things you will 

know. The more that you learn, the more places you’ll go.”  

  

  

Good Luck to Coach Powers, Coach Abrams, and the Homer Davis  

Girls’ Basketball Team. 
 

A Team        B Team 

Monday, Feb. 5th Centennial @ Davis   Tuesday, Feb. 6th @ Centennial 

Tuesday, Feb. 13th Douglas @ Davis    Thursday, Feb. 15th @ Douglas 

Monday, Feb. 19th @ Hendricks   Tuesday, Feb. 20th Hendricks @ Davis 

Tuesday, Feb. 27th @ Richardson     Thursday, Feb. 29th Richardson @ Davis 

Monday, Mar. 4th Laguna @ Davis   Tuesday, Mar. 5th @ Laguna 



Dragons of Character  

and Pizza Lunch Winners 
 

January 2024 
 

Lincoln Wiles 

Penelope Lopez 

Isabella Duarte Garcia 
Danna Fierro Lopez 

Andru Lopez Abril 

Annalisa Gonzalez 

Cambree Sanchez 

Alaynah Tambe Johnson 
Sebastian Bunker 

Juan Martinez 

Reyna Delgado 
Ryleigh Conde 
Adriel Zuniga 

Kaydin Larson 

Leonardo Valenzuela Verdugo 

Sebastian Daniel 
Jasmine Simental 

Dora Espinoza Morales 

Lucienne Conde 

 
 

 

   



 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 

  



  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Homer Davis Text Message 

Notifications 

 

 

Parents/Guardians 

 Please call our at to report student absences.  

 Be sure to ALWAYS bring picture I.D. 

 The bell rings at 7:55am.  

 Tardy students must be signed in by an adult after 8:45am.  

 The cutoff time for signing out students is 1:45pm. 

 Please be sure to update the school with changes to your contact information 

(phone #, address, and email) in order to receive important school-wide 

notifications. 

 Log in to your PowerSchool Parent Portal to access grades, attendance, fee 

information, and registration information. Please contact us if you need help 

logging in or creating an account. 

 Remember to check the LOST AND FOUND for missing items. 

  

  

 
 
 

The school bell rings at 7:55a.m.  

 

Important Phone Numbers 

Attendance Line: 520-696-4805 

Front Office: 520-696-8250 

Health Office: 520-696-8252 

Skills for Success: 520-442-7989 

Homer Davis Y.E.S: 520-696-8397 

Follow us on Facebook 

and Instagram    

         

 
 

https://davis.flowingwellsschools.org/home


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Need to Pay your Childs school fees? 

We have made it easier for you.  You can now find a link on our Website Homepage.  

Look for the “Student Fees” Link! 

 

¿Necesita pagar las cuotas escolares de su hijo? 

Te lo hemos puesto más fácil. Ahora puede encontrar un enlace en la página de inicio de 

nuestro sitio web. ¡Busque el enlace "Student Fees "! 

 

 

 
 

Please check your PowerSchool parent portal to review fees on your  

student’s account. 

 

 

Consulte su portal para padres de PowerSchool para revisar las tarifas  

en la cuenta de su estudiante. 
 

 

 

 


